
December 6, 2012
Blackstone Planning Board

15 St. Paul St.

Blackstone, MA 01504

Main Meeting Room
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman Paul Marvelle, Members, Joe Belrose, Kirk Vandyke, Donald Westberg, Gerry Rivet and alternate member Gary Jolicoeur.
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:
Rolling Brook:

The Board is in receipt of a memo from Churchill and Banks seeking a release of bond in the amount of $6,110.00. 
Richard Bacarri from Churchill and Banks was not present.

The Board did discuss this and noted that there are still items which need to be addressed, but the items noted in the memo have been addressed.  

The Board is also in receipt of a memo from the previous Department of Public Service Director. 
After discussion, the Board decided that the applicant has made efforts to complete the items on the punch list.  
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Don Westberg, the Board voted unanimously to release a portion of the performance bond in the amount of $6110.00, but Churchill and Banks will be sent a letter with the noted deficiencies.
The Board would like a letter sent to Churchill and Banks informing Mr. Baccari about what is still remaining to complete the subdivision.  There needs to be documentation relative to the sidewalk easements.  

The Board would like documentation that the work has been completed prior to their March Planning Board meeting.  
Sycamore Park Estates:

Member VanDyke recused himself from the discussions.

The Board was made aware that the Chairman received a complaint about the fencing around the sycamore tree.  The applicant quickly responded to the complaint and put up another fence and communicated to the Board that there will be a permanent fence installed.
There was also a concern that all the groundcover under and around the tree has been removed.  The Board would like to have the tree warden contacted about what type of cover should be placed over the ground.  There were suggestions that either straw or non-treated wood chips be used.  The tree warden will be contacted.  
Minutes September 13, 2012:

On motion made by Don Westberg and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from September 13, 2012 with the noted revisions.

Minutes November 1, 2012:

On motion made by Don Westberg and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from September 13, 2012 with the noted revisions.

Edgewater:

There was discussion about the recent house move.  There are questions relative to if the house is in violation.  Member Westberg communicated that he will be putting something in writing so that the Zoning Enforcement Officer can address the various questions. 

Zoning Bylaw

Consultant Carlucci provided the Planning Board with a memo dated October 26, 2012 entitled mixed use zoning bylaw and possible projects.  
This memo provided possible new regulatory measures and planning projects for the Planning Board.  

Consultant Carlucci will draft the possible warrant articles so that the process can start for holding the public hearings prior to the spring town meeting.
Open Space:
The Board discussed putting some control measures in place for Open Space.  

One of the goals would be to identify the priority areas throughout town.
Another goal would be to include a map with the already designated areas.  

The members were inquiring about if there are other entities which could protect this land.
Consultant Carlucci communicated that the Conservation Commission handles and protects this land.  Once it is in the Conservation Commissions ownership, it would need to be a 2/3vote of the Town Meeting to release it from the Conservation Commission.
The Town could also create an Open Space and Recreation Plan (CSRP).  By creating an OSRP which makes the town eligible for certain grants to purchase conservation land or develop recreation facilities.

Consultant Carlucci will look to provide further information on the Open Space.  He will also research what has been donated.   He will also write wording relative to the bylaw regarding preservation Section F. 
The Board is in agreement.

On a motion made by Kirk VanDyke and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted unanimously to have Consultant Carlucci amend Section F. regarding Open Space.
The Board would also like Consultant Carlucci to create a list of property which is considered open space.
Green Communities

The Board next discussed Green Communities.  The Town of Blackstone has currently accomplished two of the five criteria in pursuing the Green Communities.  

National Grid could do audits on the Town indicating where we can reduce energy costs.
Consultant Carlucci will work further on helping Blackstone become a Green Communities.
Northeast Solutions:

The Planning Board received paperwork relative to Northeast Solutions. This company is a broker which helps towns look at their best use of land along with helping them to look at how towns can generate more income within their town.  

The Planning Board would like to invite all departments and communities to an informal meeting on Thursday, January 17, 2013 at 7:00 pm.  This meeting will be held at the Municipal Center.

Payment of Bills:  
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Don Westberg, the Planning Board voted unanimously to sign the bills as presented.
Adjourn:  
On a motion made by Gary Joliceour and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the Planning Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Future Meetings:

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 17, 2013
Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Meeting Recording Secretary 
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